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March 7, 2002

Mr. Karl C. Wetherholt, P.E.
City Engineer

City of Gahanna

200 South Hamilton Road
Gahanna, Ohio 43230

Re:  Proposal for Engineering Services
Additional Improvements to North High Street

Dear Mr. Wetherholt:

As requested, the following is our proposal for engineering services for additional improvements
to North High Street between Granville Avenue and Carpenter Road.

The additional improvements to be added to the construction plans now being prepared will
consist of installing street lighting, replacing the existing sanitary sewer between Granville
Avenue and Town Street, and enhancing the islands which now separate the parking areas,
primarily along the west side of the street.

The street lighting will be decorative lighting, matching that already installed in other areas of
Old Gahanna. Plans will include pole locations, circuiting, duct. and pull box locations.

The exfsting sanitary sewer between Town Street and Granville Avenue was recently televised.
Most of the joints in this line have deteriorated and the pipe itself is in questionable condition
and should be replaced before the street is rebuilt.

In developing plans for rebuilding curbs and sidewalks and installing ADA ramps, modifications
will be made to the existing large islands located on the west side of the street. Most of these
islands are bare or very poorly planted. In rebuilding the islands, there is an opportunity to
enhance the appearance of these islands. We will use Schieber and Associates to assist us in
designing this part of the project.

The above will be added to the construction plans now being prepared and final plans will be

completed for construction this summer and fall. The additional engineering fee to add these
modifications will be a lump sum of $15,600. ‘
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We appreciate the opportunity to continue to be of service to the city on this project.

Sincerely,

STILSON CONSULTING GROUP, LLC
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